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1. Correspondence from the City of Brantford dated May 18, 2020, re: Resolution – 
Essential Workers Day – March 17. 

 
2. County Council Highlights, Committee of the Whole and Council Meetings of May 26, 

2020. 
 

3. Email from Matthew’s House Hospice dated May 27, 2020, re: Cancellation of the 2020 
Polo for Hospice Event. 
 

4. Media Release from the Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority (NVCA) dated June 
2, 2020, re: Camp Tiffin will not Operate this Summer. 

 
5. Media Release from MPP Simcoe-Grey, Jim Wilson, dated June 8, 2020, re: Ontario 

Gathers Ideas on How Best to Restart the Economy. 
 

6. Correspondence from the Ontario Business Improvement Area Association (OBIAA) 
dated June 11, 2020, re: OBIAA Partners on Digital Main Street Ontario Expansion with 
Investments from the Federal and Provincial Governments. 

 
7. Correspondence from the Town of Bracebridge dated June 12, 2020, re: Support of 

FCM Recommendation to Establish Municipal Financial Assistance Program to Offset 
Financial Impact of COVID-19 Pandemic. 

 
8. Correspondence from the Municipality of Chatham-Kent: 

a) June 11, 2020 – Issues Faced by Long Term Care and Retirement Homes 
b) June 11, 2020 – Importance of Psychosocial and Emotional Well-being of all Long 

Term Care and Retirement Home Residents 
 
9. Resolution from the Town of Orangeville, re: Training Requirements for Police Services. 

 
10. Emails from the Bereavement Authority Ontario (BAO): 

a) June 9, 2020 – Registrar’s Directive: 10 Is Still the Max at Funerals, Visitations and 
Burials. 

b) June 10, 2020 – Registrar’s Directive:  Drive-Thru Visitations. 
 

11. AMO Communications: 
a) June 1, 2020 – COVID-19 Update – Federal Gas Tax Funding Accelerated, 

Pandemic Pay, ESA Changes, Additional Re-openings. 
b) June 3, 2020 – COVID-19 Update – Broadband Funding Announcement, Emergency 

Extended, and Pandemic Pay Webinar. 
c) June 9, 2020 – COVID-19 Update – Child Care and Patio Extensions 
 

12. Township of Essa Building Department Statistics – May 2020. 
 

13. Township of Essa Fire Department Statistics (Station 1 and 2) – May 2020. 
 



 

 B – ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR ACTION 
  None. 

 
 C – ITEMS RECEIVED AND REFERRED TO SERVICE AREA FOR REVIEW AND  

      REPORT TO COUNCIL 
 None. 

 



May 28, 2020 

Will Bouma, MPP 
96 Nelson Street 
Suite 101 
Brantford, ON N3T 2X1 

B 

Sent via email will.bouma@pc.ofa.org 

Phil McColeman, MP 
108 St. George Street 
Suite 3 
Brantford, ON N3R 1V6 

Sent via email phif.mccoleman@parf.qc.ca 

Re: Essential Workers Day- March 17 

At 

Please be advised that Brantford City Council at its meeting held May 26, 2020 adopted the 
following: 

10.1 Essential Workers Day-Councillor Wall 

WHEREAS the Province of Ontario enacted a Declaration of Emergency on March 17th, 
2020 in response to the COVID-19 Worldwide Pandemic; and 

WHEREAS during the state of emergency certain services have been deemed essential 
services by the Government of Ontario; and 

WHEREAS citizens are asked to isolate at home to reduce the spread of COVID-19 as 
essential workers continue to work and provide an essential service to their community; 
and 

WHEREAS essential workers across the country are risking their lives; and 

WHEREAS some essential workers have been stricken with illness, suffered trauma or 
injury, or lost their lives as a result of providing an essential service; and 

WHEREAS without this dedicated workforce, essential services, including but not limited 
to, healthcare, police, fire, paramedics, military, social services, community services, 
food distribution, agriculture, postal and delivery services, education, security, transit, 
financial services, hospitality, commerce, manufacturing, construction, maintenance and 
repair, waste management, sanitation services, government, and administrative services 
would fail to function; and 

\ 
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WHEREAS our community owes a profound debt of gratitude to every single essential 
worker who ensured our community could continue to operate; 

NOW THEREFORE, the Municipal Council of The Corporation of the City of Brantford 
HEREBY RESOLVES as follows: 

A. THAT March 17 BE PROCLAIMED by the Council for The Corporation of the City of 
Brantford to be Essential Workers Day in the City of Brantford; and 

B. THAT the Clerk BE DIRECTED to provide a copy of this resolution, with a covering 
letter, to MPP Will Bouma and MP Phil McColeman to respectfully request that the 
Government of Ontario and the Government of Canada formally declare March 17 to 
be Essential Workers Day to honour all of the essential workers who sacrificed so 
much during the COVID-19 pandemic; and 

C. THAT all municipalities across Ontario and Canada BE INVITED to proclaim March 
17 to be Essential Workers Day in their respective municipalities, and that a copy of 
this resolution be provided to AMO, LUMCO, FCM, and ROMA for that purpose. 

Tanya Daniels 
City Clerk 
tg_aniels@brantford.ca 

cc All Ontario municipalities 
Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
Large Urban Mayor's Caucus of Ontario (LUMCO) 
Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
Rural Ontario Municipal Association (ROMA) 



Support for Digital Main Street and Beyond 
Program 

At the April 14, 2020 Joint Council and Committee of the Whole meeting, the County's Economic Development Committee was directed to 
report back to County Council on ways in which the County can assist local businesses to remain sustainable during and after the COVID-19 
pandemic. One initiative staff have identified is providing funding to the Small Business Enterprise Centres in Simcoe County to expand the 
Digital Main Street Program. This funding will support businesses in achieving digital transformation by helping them grow and manage 

their business through the adoption of digital tools and technology. 
This week, Council approved $60,000 in funding to cover portions of the costs for a Digital Service Squad to provide one-on-one training 

to small and medium-sized businesses contributing corporate taxes and based within Simcoe County. To qualify, businesses must employ 
between 1 and 99 employees, be registered and/or incorporated in Ontario, and be owned by a Canadian citizen or permanent resident at 

least 18 years of age. To sign up for Digital Service Squad assistance contact the Barrie, Simcoe County and Orillia Small Business Enterprise 
Centre at 705-720-2445 or smallbusiness@barrie.ca, or the South Georgian Bay Small Business Enterprise Centre at 705-446-3355 or 

digitalmainst@collingwood.ca. 

2020 Business Capping Optional Tools 
Upper tier municipalities are responsible for making tax policy decisions on an annual basis. These policy decisions include County wide 

tax ratios that govern all local municipal ta.x rates and upper tier tax rates. 
The business tax capping program was originally introduced as a transition measure for the 1998 taxation year and results in some 

taxpayers receiving capping protection or credits, while other taxpayers pay an additional claw-back amount to fund the cost of any 

protection being provided. The County of Simcoe has been setting its mix of capping tools so that the greatest progress is made towards 

exiting the program and minimizing the costs of protection. 
This week, Council approved opting out of capping for the industrial class as of 2020 and using a mix of optional tools outlined in the 2020 

Pro Forma capping table for the commercial class. The County will be eligible for full opt-out of capping for the commercial class in 2021. 

County of Simcoe Support for a Minister's 
Zoning Order to Permit a Mixed-Use 
Development in Oro-Medonte 

On April 22, 2020, the McLean family submitted a letter to Warden Cornell and Members of County Council, requesting the County's 

support for their intention to pursue a MZO through the Ministry of Municipal Affairs and Housing in order to facilitate a mixed-use 
development at 121 Penetanguishene Road in the Township ofOro-Medonte. The lands subject to the proposal include four parcels totalling 

approximately 54 hectares (133 acres) in area. 
This week, Council voted in favour of supporting in principle the McLean family's request for a Minister's Zoning Order to permit a mixed­

use development, which is proposed to consist of, among other things, a multi-unit apartment building, senior-focused detached dwellings, 

and a long-term care home. 
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Solid Waste Management Collections Update 
In February 2020, the County of Simcoe implemented a new collections schedule for curbside pick-ups. Comparing the data since 

the start of bi-weekly collection (weekly green bin collection and garbage and recycling on alternating weeks), February to April 2020, 
to the same period last year, the quantity of garbage collected curbside has decreased per household by 18%, the quantity of organics 
collected curbside has increased by 36%, and the quantity of recycling has remained relatively the same. These results are interpreted 
by staff to be due to the change in collection frequency that started in February and COVID-19 impacts of residents st.aying home. 
Garbage tag sales, which also indicate whether current limits are being exceeded, are down to I.I tags per household for January to 
April 2020 over the same period in 2019. 

This week, Council received the Collections Update, which concluded that the decrease in the amount of garbage collected curbside 
since the implementation of bi-weekly collection confirms that, in response to questions at the April 28, 2020 Committee of the Whole 
meeting, the existing two bag limit is sufficient to service the majority of residents in the County of Simcoe. 

Timber Sales Results - Spring 2020 
The County of Simcoe has long recognized that forests and their many benefits and resources are essential to the long-term well-being 

of our environment, communities and economy. The sustainable management of our forests is therefore critical, not only to balance 
competing uses in the short term, butto ensure thatthe many benefits ofourforests are available for generations to come. Good long-term 
planning is key to ensuring continued growth and success, which is anchored by the Simcoe County Forest 20-year Forest Management 
Plan. 

This week, Council received a report on spring timber sales totalling almost $450,000. Revenues result in a net operating balance surplus 
which is applied to the Forestry Reserve to be reinvested into forestry operations and the acquisition of additional forest lands. 

Social Services Relief Fund & Reaching Home -
Update 

The County has worked closely with the homelessness services sector and continues to be in discussion with a range of stakeholders 
including front line workers, service providers, and the public, to address the emerging needs across the County with respect to the 
COVID-19 pandemic. In response to the COVID-19 pandemic, both the federal and provincial governments have provided the County 
with additional funding under Reaching Home-Covid (RH-C) and the Social Services Relief Fund (SSRF) respectively. To protect our most 
vulnerable residents, the County has implemented activities in the areas of homelessness sheltering and prevention, food security, and 
housing stabilization, including short-term planning for the most expeditious solutions to prevent the spread of the virus, and longer­
term planning for stability. 

This week, Council received a report outlining the steps taken to ensure the needs of the most vulnerable populations are supported 
during the initial stages of the pandemic as well as medium-term plans to maintain safety of the vulnerable population. 
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Krista Pascoe 

To: Andrea Roylance 
Subject: RE: Matthews House Hospice - Events 2020 

From: Andrea Roylance [mailto:aroylance@matthewshousehospice.ca] 
Sent: May 27, 2020 3:59 PM 
To: Krista Pascoe <kpascoe@essatownship.on.ca> 
Cc: Brenda Pufek <bpufek@matthewshousehospice.ca> 
Subject: Matthews House Hospice - Events 2020 

Hi Krista: 

Sincerely hoping you and your family are well. Wanted to let you know that we have 
decided to cancel the Polo for Hospice event for 2020 and plan on a spectacular 
event in August 2021. 

With Gratitude, 

Director, Gifts and Gratitude 
Matthews House Hospice 
www.matthewshousehospice.ca 
705 440 6755 

~1tttmv1s. H•l.1,_;1). 50/50 
Ho:>ptcl:! 

ONLINE LOTTERYr@, 
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Krista Pascoe 

To: Lisa Lehr 
Subject: RE: NVCA Media Release - Camp Tiffin will not operate this summer 

From: Maria Leung <mleung@nvca.on.ca> 
Sent: June 2, 2020 11:43 AM 
To: Maria Leung <mleung@nvca.on.ca> 
Subject: NVCA Media Release - Camp Tiffin will not operate this summer 

MEDIA RELEASE 
FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE 

UTOPIA, ON (June 2, 2020) -After careful consideration of the risks involved, and the safety measures that would 
need to be in place to run programs safely, the Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority {NVCA) has decided to 
cancel this summer's Camp Tiffin. 

Camp Tiffin is a nature-based camp where campers spend most of their time outside. It has become a staple and 
favourite for many kids in the area. While the Province of Ontario has announced that day camps may be able to 
proceed in July and August, NVCA's current resources do not allow for the proper sanitation and physical distancing 

requirements. 

"The priority for the NVCA during COVID-19 is to do our part for the health and safety of our community," said 
Naomi Saunders, Manager of Environmental Education at the NVCA. "We understand that this is a disappointment 
for many families. Camp Tiffin offers so many opportunities for adequate social distancing and minimal multiple 
touching of shared resources, but it's the time spent eating and using the washrooms that would be the most 
challenging." 

If the Government of Ontario relaxes physical distancing and sanitation requirements, the NVCA may consider 
holding modified environmental education programs. However, these programs will only happen if there is interest 
from families and if they can be held safely. 

"For now, families who would like to learn more about nature in their own backyards can sign up for Beyond Tiffin 
Education, NVCA's new online nature exploration program," continued Saunders. "For $5 per lesson or $20 for 5 
lessons, families will have access to video lessons, activities, and access to Google Classrooms where they can share 
adventures, pictures and ask questions." 

- 30 -

About NVCA: The Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority is a public agency dedicated to the preservation of a 
healthy environment through specialized programs to protect, conserve and enhance our water, wetlands, forests 

and lands. 

Media contact: Maria Leung, Communications Coordinator 705-424-1479 ext.254, mleung@nvca.on.ca 

Maria Leung I Communications Coordinator 

Nottawasaga Valley Conservation Authority 
8195 8

th 
Line, Utopia, ON LOM 1TO 

T 705-424-1479, ext. 254 I F 705-424-2115 
mleunq@nvca.on.ca I nvca.on.ca 

COVID-19 -We must do more! It's as easy as 1 to 5 ... 
1. Stay at home 



2. Frequent Hand-washing 
3. Essential trips only 
4. Physical distance 2 metres apart 
5. Support the Vulnerable 

This e-mail message, Including any attachments, Is for the sole use of the intended reciplent(s) and may contain confidential 
and privileged Information. Any unauthorized review, use, disclosure or distribution Is prohibited. If you are not the Intended 
recipient, please contact the sender and destroy all copies of the original message. 
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Lisa Lehr 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Jim Wilson, MPP <jwilson@ola.org> 
June 8, 2020 3:42 PM 
Lisa Lehr 
Economic Recovery Consultation Held with Simcoe-Grey Business Sector 

Ontario gathers ideas on how best to restart the economy 

June 8, 2020 - Simcoe-Grey MPP Jim Wilson and federal MP Terry Dowdall today held a 
virtual consultation with leaders from the business sector to learn how the COVID-19 
pandemic has impacted local businesses and services and to gather ideas as Ontario 
prepares to restart the economy. Restrictions will not be lifted until the Chief Medical 
Officer of Health is confident the outbreak is in decline. 

Ideas from the consultation will be reported to the Ontario government's Jobs and 
Recovery Committee which will consider the feedback to identify how best to protect and 
support people and jobs, restart the economy and move towards recovery across Ontario. 

"It is important to hear directly from tourism stakeholders, particularly in Simcoe-Grey 
where the sector is a critical part of our regional economy," said Mr. Wilson. "By working 
together with our partners we can support a prudent, people-focused plan that puts our 
community on the road to recovery." 

"Since the beginning of the COVID-19 pandemic, I have been happy to work closely with 
MPP Wilson and his team," said MP Dowdall. "Simcoe-Grey constituents can be assured 
that we are doing everything we can to get them the support they need." 

"The government's number one priority remains the health and well-being of the people of 
Ontario, even as we restart the economy and drive subsequent recovery," said Rod 
Phillips, Minister of Finance and Chair of the Jobs and Recovery Committee. "We will 
need to work collectively to assess the overall impact of the pandemic and the best way to 
ramp up local businesses and services and rebuild for the benefit of individuals, families 
and workers." 

These consultations reflect a team approach, working across parties and with experts, 
local leaders and citizens. If you have ideas to contribute and would like to participate, I 
invite you to do so by emailing iwilson@ola.org_. 



Jim Wilson, MPP I Simcoe-Grey 

Jim Wilson, MPP I Room 1306 Whitney Block, Queen's Park, 
Toronto, Ontario M7A 1A8 Canada 

Unsubscribe llehr@essatownship.on.ca 

Update Profile / About Constant Contact 

Sent by jwilson@ola.org in collaboration with 

Constant Contacf ,,,,:,,-, 
Try emall marketing for free today! 
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OBIM ONTARIO BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA ASSOCIATION 
92 Lakeshore Road East 

Mississauga, ON L5G 
toll free 866.807 .2227 

info@obiaa.com l www.obiaa.com 

OBIAA partners on Digital Main Street Ontario expansion with investments from the Federal and 
Provincial Governments 

TORONTO, June 11, 2020 - Thanks to renewed investment in the Ontario Digital Main Street (DMS) 
program, even more of the province's main street small businesses will be able to take full advantage of digital 
technologies and e-commerce platforms to increase their revenues and create jobs. The Ontario Business 
Improvement Area Association (OBIM), in partnership with the Toronto Association of BIAs (TABIA), today 
announced that additional funding from the Federal Economic Development Agency for Southern Ontario 
(FedDev Ontario) and the Ontario Ministry of Ecol)omic Development, Job Creation and Trade (MEDJCT) will 
allow them to expand the successful DMS program to more businesses in the province. 

OBIM is once again uniquely placed to work with TABIA, the Province of Ontario and now FedDev Ontario to deliver 
the DMS program across the province, leveraging its network of more than 315 Business Improvement Areas (BIAs) to 
support communities and their main street businesses right across the province. With a $42.5 million investment from 
FedDev Ontario and $7.45 million from the Government of Ontario, this expansion of Digital Main Street will support 
more than 21,900 main street business across Ontario to become more resilient and competitive as the economy 
recovers. Other organizations involved in the partnership include Communitech, Invest Ottawa and the Toronto Board 
of Trade. OBIM will be directly responsible for deploying $15.8 million to assist traditional main street small 
businesses. 

''.l\s local economies across Ontario reopen, we're focused on ensuring that our main streets don't just survive, 
but thrive," said the Honourable Melanie Joly, Minister of Economic Development and Official Languages and 
Minister responsible for Federal Economic Development Agency for Southern Ontario. "These businesses are 
the backbone of our economy, a source of local jobs - and local pride. Thanks to the expanded Digital Main 
Street platform, they'll be able to expand their offerings and take advantage of more and more people shopping 
online. Our message to Ontario's small businesses, and those whose livelihoods rely on them, is clear: we 're 
working with you to support good jobs and help our economy come back stronger than ever." 

Main street small businesses manage their operations with limited time, funds, and knowledge of digital tools and 
techniques. This challenges their ability to seize the opportunities that the new online business environment 
presents. Today, digital capabilities are the key component businesses need to succeed in an increasingly 
competitive, global, and volatile environment. The DMS program is a smart, efficient way to help businesses adopt 
and expand their digital capabilities in ways that are realistic, actionable, and effective. 

The DMS program is based on three important components: 1) knowledge transfer through training and 
assessments; 2) resources including Digital Transformation Grants and 3) support through Digital Service Squads. 
Fundamental to the program's design is the Digital Service Squad. BIAs, municipalities, and Chambers will be able 
to apply for grants to hire and train Digital Service Squad (DSS) members. These trained specialists meet with 
small businesses, at no cost, help them complete an online assessment, and introduce them to online training 
modules to build their knowledge and skills. They can also assist with the development of their Digital 
Transformation Plan (DTP) and then help them apply for a one-lime $2,500 grant to implement it. This one-on-one 
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~IM' ONTARIO BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA ASSOCIATION 

DSS assistance includes support for basic website set-up, Google My Business profiles, 360° photos, digital 
storefront set-up with e-commerce, creation, or enhancement of social media presence, and much more. 

Businesses receiving OMS grants can apply the funds in a variety of ways, including optimizing websites for search, 
setting up e-commerce platforms, back-office solutions, social media advertising, and creating customer databases. As 
we have learned in recent weeks, businesses best able to survive the COVID-19 shutdown were those that had 
made investments in e-commerce capabilities, remote-working technologies, and customer relationship tools. By 
improving their ability to work online, as well as to reach and sell to customers online, businesses were able to 
continue earning revenue, keep customer relationships intact, and maintain ties with suppliers. 

"Ontario's small businesses are the backbone of our economy, and their recovery is critical to Ontario's recovery," said 
Prabmeet Sarkaria, Associate Minister of Small Business and Red Tape Reduction. ''.As thousands of small businesses 
across the province closed their doors and halted business during the COVID-19 outbreak, many struggled to shift 
sales or seNices online. I am very pleased that, together with Minister Joly and our federal parlners, we are providing 
small businesses with the tools they need to recover and flourish as Ontario reopens." 

The first phase of the Ontario-wide DMS expansion, funded by the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food and Rural 
Affairs, that began in October of 2018 demonstrated the effectiveness of the OMS design and OBIM's ability to deploy. 
Through the 18-month expansion, Digital Main Street Ontario reached over 15,000 businesses in 341 communities and 
provided $2,500 grants to more than 2,100 small businesses for a total of $5.4 million and $10,000 Digital Service 
Squad grants to more than 100 Ontario communities for a total of $2.66 million. 

"OB/AA commends FedDev Ontario for this sound investment in our main streets. We look forward to expanding 
the already successful Digital Main Street program, as created and managed by TAB/A. Our main street small 
businesses have been severely impacted over the past many weeks. Together we will begin the task of recovery 
with direct support to main street small businesses through Digital SeNice Squads and Digital Transformation 
Grants," said Kay Matthews, Executive Director OBIM. 

This additional investment by the federal and provincial governments to support main street small businesses will 
be vital as Ontario begins the work of economic recovery. By helping to promote economic growth and creating 
jobs, OMS will contribute to the critical work of helping our local communities thrive. 

-30-

ABOUT the Ontario BIA Association 
OBIAA is the network that represents unique and vibrant BIAs across Ontario. The Association supports and 
advocates on behalf of its members through the building and nurturing of strong relationships and partnerships. 
OBIM is a leader in the development and sharing of information, tools, resources, and best practices, and is 
the ONE voice on common issues. obiaa.com 

ABOUT Digital Main Street 
Digital Main Street is an innovative program designed to help main street small businesses achieve digital 
transformation. The program is built around an online learning platform, structured training programs, grants 
and Digital Service Squads teams of street-level experts that help main street small businesses manage and 
grow their operations through technology adoption. The program was originally created by the Toronto 

\\ 
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OBIM ONTARIO BUSINESS IMPROVEMENT AREA ASSOCIATION 
Afo 

Association of BIAs (TASIA) and a group of strategic partners including Google, MasterCard, Microsoft, and 
Shopify. For more information, please visit piqitalmainstreet.ca. 

ABOUT Ontario Digital Main Street 
The Ontario expansion of Digital Main Street was first funded by the Ontario Ministry of Agriculture, Food and 
Rural Affairs through the $38 million Main Street Revitalization Initiative. The second round is a pan-Ontario 
collaboration funded through Fed Dev Ontario and MEDJCT and delivered by the Ontario BIA Association. 
This new round of funding is part of a $57.6 million Regional Relief and Recovery Fund, a combined 
Federal/Provincial project to strengthen Ontario's economic capacity for innovation, entrepreneurship, and 
collaboration, and to promote the development of a strong and diversified Ontario economy. For more 
information, please visit digitalmainstreet.ca/ontario . 

For more information about OBIAA's vital contribution to the main streets of Ontario, can be found at 
https://obiaa.com/projects/diqital--main-street-phase-2/ 

For media inquiries, please contact: 
Kay Matthews 
Executive Director, OBIAA 
kay.matthews@obiaa.com I 647-521-5341 
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BRACEBRIDGE 
1'1ie Hc.:1rt of Muskoka 

June 12, 2020 

The Honourable Steve Clark, 
Minister of Municipal Affairs and Housing 
17th Floor, 777 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON 
M5G2E5 

Dear Minister Clark, 

The Corporation of the Town of Bracebrklge 

RE: Town of Bracebridge Resolution regarding the establishment of a Municipal Financial 
Assistance Program to offset the financial impact of the COVID-19 pandemic 

At its meeting of June 4, 2020, the Council of the Corporation of the Town of Bracebridge ratified motion 
20-TC-089, regarding the Town of Bracebridge support for the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) 
recommendations contained in their report titled "Protecting Vital Municipal Services", as follows: 

"WHEREAS the Federation of Canadian Municipalities (FCM) issued a report titled "Protecting Vital 
Municipal Services" on April 23, 2020 which included recommendations to the federal government to 
provide financial assistance for municipalities across the country; 

AND WHEREAS the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) recognizes that a collaborative federal­
provincial effort is required to provide much needed financial assistance to municipalities and their May 14, 
2020 letter (attached) to the Prime Minister and the Premier urges Canada and Ontario to extend their 
successful collaboration through financial support for municipalities; 

NOW THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED THAT the Town of Bracebridge supports the FCM recommendation 
and requests that both the Federal and Provincial Governments establish a municipal financial assistance 
program to offset the financial impact of the COVID-19 pandemic; 

AND FURTHER THAT the Town of Bracebridge supports the Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) 
in lobbying the Provincial Government for financial assistance to support Municipalities in offsetting the 
financial impact of the COVID-19 pandemic; 

AND FURTHER THAT this resolution be forwarded to the Honorable Steve Clark, Minister, Municipal Affairs 
and Housing, local Member of Parliament (MP) and local Member of the Ontario Legislature (MPP), FCM, 
AMO and its member municipalities, and the Muskoka municipalities." 

In accordance with Council's direction I am forwarding you a copy of the associated .memorandum for you 
reference. 



Please do not hesitate to contact me if I can provide any additional clarification in this regard. 

Yours truly, 

Lori McDonald 
Director of Corporate Services/Clerk 

Copy: Scott Aitchison, MP, Parry Sound-Muskoka 
The Honourable Norm Miller, MPP, Parry Sound-Muskoka 
The Federation of Canadian Municipalities 
Association of Municipalities Ontario and member municipalities 
Muskoka Municipalities 



Chatham-Kent 
c,Jt,,~ G1t,o"'eh,, Slwi,,e, to SPwi,,e, 

June 11, 2020 

Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 

Honourable Christine Elliott 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Ministry of Health 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto ON M7A 2J3 

Honourable Merrilee Fullerton 
Minister of Long-Term Care 
6th Floor, 400 University Avenue 
Toronto ON MSG 1S5 

Dear Premier Ford, Minister Elliott, and Minister Fullerton: 

Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640 
Chatham ON N7M 5K8 
Phone: 519.436.3219 

At its meeting of June 1, 2020, Chatham-Kent Municipal Council unanimously supported a 
request from Councillor Clare Latimer to submit a letter to the Premier, Minister of Health, and 
Minister of Long-Term Care (LTC) regarding current and long-standing issues being faced by 
the LTC sector and to support the government's Commission on Long-Term Care. 

The COVID-19 pandemic has exacerbated the human resources crisis that LTC has faced for a 
number of years. It has also brought homes and the residents who place trust in the system 
they will be well cared for into the limelight, when all along the number one priority of all levels of 
government and oversight should be the health, safety, and well-being of some of our most 
vulnerable citizens. 

The LTC and Retirement Home (RH) sectors are chronically understaffed; losing the extra 
hands of visitors and volunteers during the pandemic, while necessary, has created an 
additional burden. Homes in Ontario are experiencing increasing difficulty recruiting and 
retaining Personal Support Workers (PSW), Registered Practical Nurses (RPN) and Registered 
Nurses (RN), creating long delays in the ability to fill vacant positions. Before the pandemic, 
many homes were indicating they no longer have a 'pool' of PSWs ready and available to fill 
vacant shifts. Homes are seeing more PSWs experiencing stress-related illnesses, mental and 
physical exhaustion, and an increase in work-related injuries. In addition to an already limited 
available workforce, hospitals are now hiring PSWs to fill support roles, and many RNs or RPNs 
accept positions in L TC only to resign when an acute care or community health position 
becomes available. Additional stressors directly related to the pandemic have certainly added to 
the staffing crisis. The provision of pandemic pay to front-line staff has helped, and while it 
would be a welcomed addition to the funding envelope moving forward, wage increases alone 
will not solve the chronic lack of people choosing long-term care as a career. 
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Staffing ratios have been discussed for several years and there has been lobbying from many 
avenues to Increase the number of direct nursing care hours for residents up to four hours of 
care per day in order to safely meet the complex needs of the current long-term care population. 
Without an influx of provincial dollars, coupled with a provincial L TC human resources strategy, 
homes will not .be able to Increase direct patient care hours; there simply are not enough human 
resources to go around. This is difficult for staff in long-term care and retirement homes. They 
are a determined, passionate bunch who want nothing more than to provide quality care to their 
residents who call their facilities home. 

As a Municipal Council, we have watched the impact the COVID-19 pandemic has had on L TC 
and RHs across our province. Our municipality has not had any COVID-19 outbreaks in homes 
in Chatham-Kent; however, we are certainly aware of the ongoing risk and continue to do 
everything we can to ensure our residents and staff are safe and they have the tools and 
resources to manage during such a difficult time. As a Council, we support the government's 
L TC Commission and ask that it remain non-partisan, and be independent of owners and 
operators including ourselves as the owner and operator of Chatham-Kent's largest L TC home. 
While we are supportive of the Commission, we are asking for an impartial review of current 
best practices in both private and publicly operated homes. We are also requesting that the 
Commission be tasked with recommending best practice standards of care, and accountability 
protocols regarding documentation, peer reviews, and resident/family reviews. 

We appreciate the work involved in any type of large-scale review with the hope the 
Commission is able to review the current impact of the pandemic and merge these findings with 
what the sector has known and has been advocating for over the last several years including 
staffing, governance models, physical structures of homes, and L TC regulations. A 
comprehensive look at past, current, and future insights will move the sector towards action and 
real change. 

Sincerely, 

Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 

C Rick Nicholls, MPP Chatham-Kent-Leamington 
Monte McNaughton, MPP Lambton-Kent-Middlesex 
All municipalities in Ontario 
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June 11, 2020 

Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1 

Honourable Christine Elliott 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Ministry of Health 
5th Floor, 777 Bay Street 
Toronto ON M7A 2J3 

Honourable Merrilee Fullerton 
Minister of Long-Term Care 
6th Floor, 400 University Avenue 
Toronto ON M5G 1S5 

Dear Premier Ford, Minister Elliott, and Minister Fullerton: 

Municipality of Chatham-Kent 
Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
315 King Street West, P.O. Box 640 
Chatham ON N7M 5KB 
Phone: 519.436.3219 

At Its meeting of June 1, 2020, Chatham-Kent Municipal Council received a letter from eleven 
organizations serving Long-Term Care and Retirement Homes in Ontario. The letter spoke to 
the importance of psychosocial and emotional well-being of all Long-Term Care (L TC) and 
Retirement Home (RH) residents. Council agreed there was significant evidence presented 
within the letter to warrant supporting the call to action and to encourage the government to 
review and act on the recommendations provided. 

The COVID-19 pandemic has presented a variety of challenges to the L TC and RH sectors, as 
well as the congregate care sector. Many of these challenges involve protecting the physical 
health of this extremely vulnerable population. Increased infection control requirements, 
eliminating non-essential visitors, active screening protocols, and restrictions on the movement 
of L TC and RH staff working between different homes, are a few examples of the measures 
taken and backed financially by the provincial government. In Chatham-Kent, early and rigorous 
adoption of these measures has kept COVID-19 out of our L TC and RH facilities. While this is a 
commendable achievement, it is important to examine the social costs to residents of such an 
undertaking. 

People living in L TC and RHs depend completely on interactions with staff, visitors, volunteers, 
and other residents to fulfill their social and emotional needs. Losing any one of these groups 
Impacts residents in ways that are difficult to measure quantitatively but qualitatively we see It in 
our residents' eyes each day as we strive to provide the best care possible for them. The 
exclusion of non-essential visitors has left a tangible hole in the lives of residents. In Chatham­
Kent's municipally-run L TC home, Riverview Gardens (RVG), this order saw the exclusion of 
500-600 additional visitors, volunteers, and contract support staff per week. They were 
cherished, familiar faces; their visits much-anticipated by residents and appreciated by staff. 
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Visitors and volunteers provide more than just visiting, they help in the dally care of our 
residents. Conversations with other L TC and RHs throughout Chatham-Kent show the same 
losses and the same impacts on residents and staff. Additional stressors directly related to the 
pandemic have added to the staffing crisis in LTC and RHs. Supporting a strategy for homes to 
hire additional staff specifically trained to support the psychosocial and emotional needs of 
residents would alleviate some of the stress on nursing staff and may lead to better outcomes 
for residents. 

Chatham-Kent has always been a community that comes together and rises to the challenges 
before us. COVID-19 and the impact this has had on our local LTC and RH sectors is no 
exception. Through our local United Way, volunteers are finalizing an Adopt a Grandparent 
program similar to pen pals of years past. This program will link teenagers and young adults 
with one of our L TC and/or RH residents. Young and old, both with different needs, sharing 
thoughts and ideas and supporting one another through the pandemic. At Riverview Gardens 
we have created a Resident Support Worker (RSW) position that provides emotional and social 
support to our residents. RSWs work on the same floor with the same residents each day where 
they assist residents with feeding, games, crafts, companionship, and outdoor time when the 
weather cooperates. RSWs also help provide such services as assisting with laundry, as well as 
sorting, folding, and organizing a resident's personal items. Currently, redeployed municipal 
staff are fulfilling these roles at RVG but as Ontario moves further with reopening, these staff will 
be needed back at their home base location and residents in our home will once again be faced 
with spending much of their day alone. The homes In Chatham-Kent are providing great care to 
our residents but they can only do so much. This is why the recommendations from the Long­
Term Care and Retirement Home sectors are so important. 

Chatham-Kent Municipal Council believes people need human interaction. It is what makes the 
difference between simply being alive, and living. It is lime to act, and protect the psychosocial 
and emotional health of our L TC and RH residents. We support whole-heartedly, the 
recommendations presented to you from our L TC and RH partners (attached). 

Sincerely, 

Darrin Canniff, Mayor/CEO 
Municipality of Chatham-Kent 

Attachment: Letter from Alzheimer Society et al RE: Psychosocial and Emotional Well-being of 
L TC Residents 

C Hon. Michael Tibolla, Associate Minister of Mental Health and Addictions 
Hon Raymond Cho, Minister of Seniors and Accessibility 
Helen Angus, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Health 
Richard Steele, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care 
Rick Nicholls, MPP Chatham-Kent-Leamington 
Monte McNaughton, MPP Lambton-Kent-Middiesex 
Matthew Anderson, President and CEO, Ontario Health 
All municipalities in Ontario 
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May 8, 2020 

Hon. Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario 
Legislative Building 
Queen's Park 
Toronto, ON M7A 1A1 

Hon. Christine Elliott 
Deputy Premier and Minister of Health 
Ministry of Health 
5th Floor, 777 Bay St. 
Toronto, ON M7A 2J3 

Hon. Merrilee Fullerton 
Minister of Long-Term Care 
6th Floor, 400 University Ave 
Toronto, ON MSG 155 

ONTARIO 
LONG TERM CARE 
ASSOCIATION 

Dear Premier Ford, Minister Elliott and Minister Fullerton, 

Ontario 
Lon& Term Care 
Clinicians 

On behalf of almost 80,000 residents, their families and staff in Ontario's long-term care (LTC) homes, we are 
writing this letter to urgently request that the provincial government take immediate action to support the 
psychosocial and emotional wellbeing of residents. COVlD-19 has changed every aspect of the lived 
experience in LTC. Despite fervent efforts and commitment fro.m LTC team members to protect residents 
from the negative physical outcomes of COVID-19, the psychosocial and emotional impacts remain ignored 

and under-resourced. a 
Psychosocial and Emotional~ellbeing of L TCH Residents I 2020/05/06 I Page 1 of 3 



According to a recently released study by Mental Health Research Canada, the number of Canadians 
expressing high,to-extreme levels of anxiety has quadrupled since the start of the COVID-19 crisis. "Mental 
Health In Crisis: How COVID-19 is Impacting Canadians.'' Mental Health Research Canada, www.mhrc.ca/our­
research/. If that is the reality of people living in the general population, what is happening to the mental 
health of LTC residents, many of whom are already living with compromised cognitive ability and living in 
isolation? 'There is no health without mental health'- Minister Elliott. 

Thousands of residents are living cohorted and/or Isolated lives away from their personal belongings and away 
from the important people in their lives. Many residents are eating alone, experiencing virtually no human 
connection aside from 2-3 brief encounters with LTC team members for personal care/meal delivery each day 
and 1-2 virtual visits with a family member each week, if such a program exists in their home. Team member 
shortages further exacerbate the sense of isolation, we have heard from residents that there is little to no 
program or activity to nurture social engagement opportunities during these times. 

Pre-COVID-19, the realities of pervasive isolation, depression and loneliness are coined as the 'three plagues' 
of life in LTC (Dr. Bill Thomas, founder of The Eden Alternative). While person-centered practices combat 
these plagues, the current reality of LTC living will lead to residents left with broken spirits and the 
corresponding negative outcomes associated with their psychosocial, emotional health. 

People need people. We are writing this letter now to ask that immediate attention and allocated resources 
be applied to LTC homes to support the psychosocial and emotional wellbeing of residents. The government of 
Alberta, in recognizing the importance of 'quality of life' for residents, has released substantive directives that 
clearly define essential visitors as those who contribute to the quality of life of residents In addition to 
provision of needed physical care. I urge you to follow suit, so that residents can experience the psychosocial 
and emotional support that has been missing for 7 weeks thus far. 

Imagine the new reality when a group of team members (comprised of 'essential visitors' and/or dedicated 
staff) is Incorporated into every LTC home to exclusively Provide avenues/programs/opportunities for 
psychosocial and emotional support. Residents will experience multiple weekly virtual visits using iPads, 
tablets or cell phones with friends and family members, and even amongst themselves, providing peer to peer 
support. Residents will enjoy safe outdoor visits during the warm weather now upon us. Imagine residents 
being supported in a virtual resident activity, meal or conversation between other residents. Residents will 
feel engaged and connected to each other once again, to their families, to their environment and to their 
community. They will be well protected from the negative outcome of prolonged isolation. 

This is what is needed: 

• Declare psychosocial and emotional wellbeing of residents as essential to their quality of life 

• Expand the definition of 'essential visitors' to include people who contribute to the quality of life 

including psychosocial and emotional health 

• Resources for homes to hire and train additional team members/staff whose primary role is to support 

psychosocial and emotional health via facilitating virtual and safe physical visiting 

• Resources for homes to purchase technology and infrastructure required to support virtual visits 

amongst residents and families 

• Creation of a safe plan for residents to enjoy social engagement outdoors in the coming weeks 

(physical distancing, wearing of masks, etc.), complete with human resources and supplies to make this 

a reality 

Psychosocial and Emot'lra~ellbeing of LTCH Residents I 2020/05/08 I Page 2 of 3 



We must act now. COVID-19 requires physical distancing, but in order to uphold resident's quality of life and 
wellbeing we must enable and support social connection. 

We look forward to hearing from you soon, as we work together to provide the best care for LTC residents 
who are the most vulnerable group of Ontarians during this COVID-19 crisis. 

Sincerely, 

~--~~ 
Csthy Barrick 

t'1 lef Eicecutlve Of/leer 
Alzhe·lmer Society or 

Ontorlo 

(%_ 
Laura Tembtyn Wotts 
Chi et fxe<utlveOfficer 

<:anAl!e 

p~ .. ---
-u;.m.nthaPeck 

Executive Director 

CuolaCl!flill< 
MDCCfP 

Medita!llitect« 

Marta Hajek 
Executive Director 

Elder,Abllse Prevention On tor lo 

C ~1AAJ,t ~ 
Margaret GiUis 

famll11CoundlsOntario George Heclcmal1,MD, Fllll'IC) 
President 

lflt,,,_iDnall.onga,ityCentreConoda 

·1~·u_J ~-< \ ~ 
.......... ! 

·,,J·' 
Raza M. Mirza, PhD 
Network.Managi,r 

Nirtlonal I nit@ljye IortheCare Dl'theEl(lerly (NICI;) 

/~71//f,;J'fui~.,_ 
fred Mather, MD 

President, 
On!llrlolonsTermCoreC!lnlda"' 

Dee Lender 
Exet:utive Director 

OntorloA!l5ociatlon of Residents' Councils 

1'".1~--------· 
Oonna Du:nran 

Chief Executive Of liter 
Ont~rioLongTermCareAsso,la,;lon 

cc: Hon. Michael Tibolla, Associate Minister of Mental Health and Addictions 
Hon Raymond Cho, Minister of Seniors and Accessibility 
Helen Angus, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Health 
Richard Steele, Deputy Minister, Ministry of Long-Term Care 
Matthew Anderson, President and CEO, Ontario Health 
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Good afternoon, 

Orangeville Council at its June 8, 2020 meeting passed the following resolution: 

"WHEREAS The Town of Orangeville recognizes there have been questions in the 
public related to both diversity training and use of force training and protocols for Police 
Services, including in Ontario; 

WHEREAS the Town recognizes that police officers join this profession out of a desire to 
do good, to serve and to protect the communities they serve; 

AND WHEREAS an understanding of community diversity can foster authentic inclusion; 

AND WHEREAS empathy training, and de-escalation training, can support 
understanding other people's perspectives; 

AND WHEREAS the Town recognizes that policing can be a dangerous profession, and 
officer as well as community safety are critical considerations in law enforcement; 

AND WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Police have indicated they have a 
comprehensive diversity training program, however there may not be the same 
resources available across the entire province for smaller Police Services; 

AND WHEREAS there is concern in the public about the boundaries of use of force, 
such as neck restraints, and oversight; 

AND WHEREAS there isn't clarity on a common bar on diversity and empathy training or 
on use of force and oversight; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that the Mayor write to the Solicitor General to 
encourage common training requirements for all members of Police Services in Ontario 
as it relates to diversity, empathy and use of force; 

AND THAT the Solicitor General provide clarity on police oversight going forward given 
the anticipated changes to legislation to ensure effective accountability continues; 

AND THAT annual updates or refresher courses be mandatory to ensure our Police 
Services have the best and current information available to them; 

AND THAT THE TOWN request that the use of force protocols be reviewed to ensure 
they are safe and would meet current standards, and then shared across the province; 

AND THAT THE TOWN circulate this resolution to all Ontario.municipalities seeking their 
support." 

Regards, 

Tracy Macdonald! Assistant Clerk I Corporate Services 
Town of Orangeville I 87 Broadway I Orangeville ON L9W 1 K1 
519-941-0440 Ext. 2256 I Toll Free 1-866-941-0440 Ext. 2256 
tmacdonald@orangeville.ca I www.orangeville.ca 
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View this email in your browser 

Registrar's Directive: 10 is still the max 

at funerals, visitations and burials 

June 9, 2020 

All COVID-19 restrictions and BAO Registrar's Directives remain in place, until 

further notice. 

The maximum number of visitors at a funeral service, visitation and burial 

remains at 10, regardless of the location. 

This Registrar's Directive clarifies for the bereavement sector and the public 

that 10 is the maximum number of visitors allowed at a 

funeral/visitation/burial regardless of location, inside or outside, including 

an event centre, private club, park, cemetery, church, mosque, synagogue and 

any religious locations. 

If a funeral is conducted in a place of worship, the maximum number of people 

a 
1 



allowed is 10, notwithstanding the "30% capacity rule" otherwise for places of 

worship. We have confirmed that the Registrar's Directive is consistent with the 

Premier's Office announcement of June 8. 

The maximum number of 10 includes family, visitors, clergy/officiant and 

anyone other than funeral staff. 

This Directive is issued to ensure everyone knows that the 10-max Directive is 

still in place as Ontario enters its reopening phases. This Directive remains in 

place until further notice. 

Thank you. 

-Carey Smith, CEO/Registrar 

Copyright© 2020 Bereavement Authority of Ontario. All rights reserved. 

You are receiving this communication because you are either a licensee or stakeholder of the 

Bereavement Authority of Ontario. 

Our mailing address is: 

Bereavement Authority of Ontario 

100 Sheppard Avenue East, Suite 505 

Toronto, Ontario 

M2N6N5 

Want to change how you receive these emails? 

You can !!J'.)date your preferences or unsubscribe from this list. 
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Lisa Lehr 
Registrar's Directive: Drive-Thru Visitations 

View this email in your browser 

Registrar's Directive: 

Drive-Thru Visitations 

Effective today, June 10, 2020 

The creativity of licensees is something the bereavement sector can be proud 

of during this pandemic period. In the last few weeks, the option of drive-thru 

visitations, with the approval of the police and regional medical officers of 

health, have been carried out by several funeral homes across Ontario, as 

those communities find ways to address the needs of grieving families while 

following all COVID-19 restrictions. 

This Registrar's Directive supports this creativity with a set of safety-focused 

and respectful rules that must be followed if you choose to offer drive-thru 

visitations at your funeral home. 

All other COVID-19 government restrictions, Registrar's Directives, 

Atob 



Notices to the Profession and Guidance must continue to be followed. 

Directive Measures - Effective June 10, 2020 

For a drive-thru service, mourners may drive to a funeral home's outside 

designated area to pay their respects to the deceased and the family. 

If needed, funeral homes may add a secure tent or canopy on funeral 

home property to accommodate a drive-thru area. 

Drive-thru visitations require a safe -

• Appropriately laid-out funeral establishment property on which to 

host these visitations. The property must be large enough to 

accommodate a line of vehicles. The line must not extend onto public 

streets. sidewalks or other people's property. 

• Marked, designated lane or path on the funeral home property for 

automobiles to line-up and drive in toward the designated viewing area, 

such as a window, entranceway or tenUcanopy area. 

• Designated viewing area where the decedent's family can gather, in a 

group of fewer than 10 (observing physical distancing of two metres), to 

acknowledge those in their vehicles. 

• A funeral home traffic coordinator, if the line of vehicles exceeds the 

capacity of the funeral home's parking property, in order to ensure 

people do not exit their vehicles and come in contact with other 

passengers and drivers, and to maintain general safety. 

Prohibited are -

• Standing outside of vehicles. Mourners must stay inside their vehicles. 

• Mixing of vehicles and people, standing outside, in a line-up. 



-Carey Smith, CEO/Registrar 
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Lisa Lehr 

From: AMO Communications <Communicate@amo.on.ca> 
June 1, 2020 3:48 PM Sent: 

To: Lisa Lehr 
Subject: AMO COVID-19 Update - June 1st, 2020 

A 
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Add Communicate@amo.on.ca to your safe 11st 

Association ol 

Municipalities Ontario 

; June 1, 2020 

AMO COVID-19 Update- Federal Gas Tax Funding Accelerated, 
Pandemic Pay, ESA Changes, Additional Re-openings 

, Federal Gas Tax Funding Accelerated for 2020 

: Prime Minister Justin Trudeau announced today that the federal government would 
; accelerate the payment of the 2020 federal Gas Tax Fund allocation to help 
' municipalities pay for infrastructure projects and take advantage of the summer . 
; construction season. The Prime Minister called the accelerated federal Gas Tax Fund , 
! in 2020 "a first step" in supporting towns and cities. The $2.2 billion (nation-wide) in 
! federal Gas Tax funding will be forwarded in one payment in June rather than in two 
' installments in July and November and can pay for a range of capital projects in 18 
: different categories. In Ontario, funds go directly to the City of Toronto and to AMO for ! 
'the 443 municipal governments in the province. AMO administers $647 million this 
. year in Gas Tax funds on behalf of the Government of Canada. 

: While accelerated federal Gas Tax Fund allocations is a welcome first step, AMO has 
• supported FCM's call for $10 billion in emergency funding from the federal 
i government to help municipalities to continue operating during the 
· emergency. Municipal funding sources have been severely challenged by the 
• response to COVID-19, including delayed property tax payments, diminished or 
1 eliminated fares and program services, and increased need for equipment to protect 
· employees continuing to work. AMO continues to call for urgent emergency support 
• so that municipal governments can continue to offer critical services that support 
: health, safety, and economic activity in our communities. The Prime Minister 
, acknowledged that more needs to be done to provide financial assistance to 
, municipalities and the federal government will do more "hand in hand with the 
. provinces". 



A\\tAr 
i Pandemic Pay Updates 
' 

I On May 28th, the Ministry of Health hosted a teleconference that AMO attended to 
I outline the parameters, timing, and process for flowing the pandemic pay to essential 
workers which, for Health, includes the public health and paramedic service 

' program. We are now able to share the slides used at this teleconference . 

. As noted previously, the Province will be distributing this temporary top-up pay 
; through existing transfer payment agreements so that employers will pay eligible 
• employers through their existing payroll processes. These funds will be distributed to 
· employers on an allocation basis and will be reconciled at a later date. June 5, 2020 
. is the target date for the funds to begin being transferred. 

: Information about these pandemic pay funds for eligible employees of long-term care 
• homes, and housing and shelters is yet to be released. This information will be 
i distributed as soon as it is received. We understand that all of the four programs in 
• the three ministries - public health, paramedic services, long-term care homes, and 
: the housing and shelter sector are looking to distribute the first allocation this week to 
• the home employers to make payments to eligible employees. 

! The provincial programs will determine eligibility and are expected to provide program 
i specific guidance and webinars as part of their allocation rollouts. The provincial 
· pandemic pay program website continues to be updated. 

i On Saturday, May 30th, the Province announced an emergency order eliminating 
! barriers to eligible frontline workers receiving pandemic pay. It will allow employers 
! with unionized workforces to provide pandemic pay to eligible employees without the 
1 need to negotiate separate terms or conditions with their bargaining agents. 

We continue to ask that the four programs' templates and reporting/reconciliation 
processes be identical to reduce municipal administrative burden. Although we know 
that the programs are trying to have an integrated approach across the ministries, we 
further understand that the four programs' administrative processes may be different 

• as the programs are different. 

• COVID Related Changes to Employment Standards Act (ESA) 

: On Friday, May 29th the Province released a new regulation under the Employment 
· Standards Act, 2000 (ESA) that is intended to provide temporary relief from the ESA's 
' termination and severance provisions for employers whose operations have been shut : 
: down or otherwise curtailed by COVID-19 - 0. Reg. 228/20, Infectious Disease 
• Emergency Leave (IDEL Regulation). 

• It should be noted upfront that these new rules do not apply to unionized 
. staff. Collective agreement provisions and the ESA's usual temporary layoff rules will 
continue to apply in unionized workplaces. 



. There are three basic components in this IDEL Regulation: 

• changes to infectious disease emergency leave (IDEL) 
• certain employees are to be on IDEL (not on layoff - thus stopping the ESA 

clock) 
• deeming certain actions not to be a constructive dismissal. 

, For more detailed information on this ESA regulation change, please refer to a May 
• 31 st Hicks Martey update on this subject 

: Retirement Home Amendments 

; The Province has now made amendments to the Retirement Homes Act, 2010 
regulation, enabling the Retirement Hornes Regulatory Authority (RHRA) to better 

• support seniors living in retirement homes during the COVID-19 outbreak. The 
: regulation change increases the emergency payment the RHRA can pay to eligible 
. retirement home residents from $2,000 to $3,500. 

: In the event of an emergency, such as an outbreak, this funding can be used to 
• support residents to cover costs for transportation, alternative accommodation, or 
: temporary care. The regulation change also requires retirement homes to report 
: infectious disease outbreaks to the RHRA during COVID-19 and beyond. 

: More Re-openings Permitted 

i The Ontario government is starting to reintroduce camping in Ontario Parks and 
; recreational camping on Crown land, starting today - June 1, 2020. Backcountry 
[ camping will be available at Ontario Parks, including access points, paddle and 
: portage routes, and hiking trails. Ontario Parks will also be expanding day-use 
: activities to include picnicking and off-leash pet areas. All these reopened activities 
• require the public to continue to practice required public health measures. 

: The Province has also amended an emergency order to allow drive-in movie theatres 
i that were in existence before May 29, 2020 to reopen with restrictions and, as well, 
: the reopening of batting cages as of May 31 st• 

I AMO's COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical 
: information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic · 
· questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 

"Disclalmer. The Association of Municipalities of Ontario {AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness · 
i of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, lnfonnation or services mentioned. 
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Association of 

Municipalities Ontario 

: June 3, 2020 

AMO COVID-19 Update - Broadband Funding 
Announcement, Emergency Extended, and 

Pandemic Pay Webinar 

! Province Launches the Improving Connectivity for Ontario Program 

Today the Province announced the launch of the $150 million provincial broadband 
; and cellular infrastructure program, Improving Connectivity in Ontario or ICON. The 
i program was initially announced in July 2019 as part of the Up to Speed: Ontario's 
. Broadband and Cellular Action Plan. AMO is pleased to see the Province moving 
, forward, and believes the program is a vital step in addressing the market gaps that 
i have left too many communities behind. 

• The program provides funding to help improve internet and connectivity services in 
' unserved and underserved Ontario communities. In making today's announcement, 
· Premier Doug Ford noted the critical need for partnerships with municipal 
' governments and the private sector. In particular, the Premier also acknowledged that 
, the importance of the federal government announcing the details of its broadband and 
• connectivity funding. An initial first project intake under ICON is expected this 
summer. As further details are announced AMO will update members. 

Emergency Declaration Extended 

i Ontario has extended the provincial Declaration of Emergency to June 30th. This 
· extension is to provide for the continued provincial COVID-19 response while planning 
: for a measured and safe reopening. The extension, under s.7.0.7 of the Emergency 
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Management and Civil Protection Act, was approved by the Ontario legislature 
• yesterday. 

This declaration supports the continued enforcement of emergency orders which 
: include: allowing front-line care providers to redeploy staff where they are needed 
· most, enabling public health units to redeploy or hire staff to support case 
; management and contact tracing, and limiting long-term care and retirement home 
· staff to working at one home. The Declaration of Emergency may be further extended 
. with the approval of the Legislature. 

• AMO COVID-19 Webinars Series: Discussing Pandemic Pay 

The provincial government has committed to sending the pandemic pay funding 
' details to employers that receive funding under this temporary program. These details 
should be available this week and will consider eligible full and part-time front-line staff . 

, in public health, paramedic services, long-term care homes, and housing and shelters. : 

: Join AMO and the Ontario Municipal Human Resources Association (OMHRA) on 
'Friday, June 5, 2020, 12n -1p EDT to examine the latest information on the 
: pandemic pay program. 

i AMO's COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical • 
· information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic 
questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 

: *Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness 
of third-party submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, Information or services mentioned. 
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Lisa Lehr 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 

AMO Communications <Communicate@amo.on.ca > 
June 9, 2020 2:29 PM 
Lisa Lehr 

Subject: AMO COVID-19 Update- Child Care and Patio Extensions 

June 9, 2020 

AMO Update not displaying correctly? View the onl!ne version 
Add Communlcate@amo.on.ca to your safe list 

i COVID-19 Update - Child Care and Patio Extensions 

• Child Care Reopening Plan 

: Today the Province announced a reopening plan for child care to support economic 
: recovery. Up until now, only emergency child care has been available to essential 
. front-line workers in select locations in communities throughout Ontario. This 
I emergency care will end June 26th as child care centres are permitted to reopen at 
· reduced capacity (i.e. fewer children). They will be subject to health and safety, and 
' operational protocols and requirements. Mandatory training, reporting, and support 
will be provided by local Medical Officers of Health. 

• Patio Extensions during COVID-19 
. _,,_(u ,\)-,:,-chec:\. \ 
Yesterday the Province introduced new measures to supporttfiose who have liquor 

• sales licenses to be able to temporarily extend their patios using public health 
· measures once able to safely reopen for business. This was a measure to help local 
: businesses that AMO and municipal leaders asked for in recent weeks and as of June , 
:. 12th will be available to those regions who are able to reopen safely. 

• Regulation 719 under the Liquor Licence Act (LLA) has been amended to provide 
'flexibility for liquor sales licensees (e.g. licensed bars and restaurants) to temporarily 
extend their physical premises beyond 14 days provided they have municipal approval , 
and meet the criteria below. 

· Once permitted to open again and until January 1, 2021 at 3:00 a.m., liquor sales 
• licensees who wish to temporarily extend the physical size of their existing licensed 



·. patio or to temporarily add a new licensed patio within the approved period, are 
authorized to do so, if the following criteria are met: 

• the physical extension of the premises is adjacent to the premises to which the 
license to sell liquor applies; 

• the municipality in which the premises are situated has indicated it does not 
object to an extension; 

• the licensee is able to demonstrate sufficient control over the physical 
extension of the premises; 

• there is no condition on the liquor sales license prohibiting a patio; and; 
• the capacity of any new patio, or extended patio space where the licensee has 

an existing licensed patio, does not exceed 1.11 square metres per person. 

! The Province has also minimized administrative burden for licensees under this 
, amendment as they are not required to apply to the Alcohol and Gaming Commission 
! of Ontario (AGCO) or pay a fee to temporarily extend their patio or add a temporary 
: new licensed patio. The AGCO has also worked to reduce administrative burden on 
; this process. 

i AMO's COVID-19 Resources page is being updated continually so you can find critical · 
' information in one place. Please send any of your municipally related pandemic 
': questions to covid19@amo.on.ca. 

i *Disclaimer: The Association of Municipalities of Ontario (AMO) Is unable to provide any warranty regarding the accuracy or completeness ! 

· of thirdRparty submissions. Distribution of these items does not imply an endorsement of the views, information or services mentioned. 
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AGCO 
HOME I> ALCOHOL 

Alcohol and Gaming 
Commission of Ontario 

Aile.., 

Information Bulletin: Liquor sales licensees may extend 
their patios for the duration of 2020 once permitted to 
open 

June 8, 2020 

As part of its broader package of relief measures for Ontarians and businesses impacted by the COVID-19 

outbreak, the Government of Ontario has introduced new measures to support liquor sales licensees in 

temporarily extending their patios in order to safely reopen for business. 

The Government has amended Regulation 719 under the Liquor Licence Act (LLA) to provide flexibility for 

liquor sales licensees (e.g. licensed bars and restaurants) to temporarily extend their physical premises 

beyond 14 days provided they have municipal approval and meet the criteria below. 

Once they are again permitted to welcome patrons on-site and until January 1, 2021 at 3:00 a.m., liquor sales 

licensees who wish to temporarily extend the physical size of their existing licensed patio or to temporarily add 

a new licensed patio within the approved period, are authorized to do so, if the following criteria are met: 

1. The physical extension of the premises is adjacent to the premises to which the licence to sell 

liquor applies; 

2. The municipality in which the premises is situated has indicated it does not object to an extension; 

3. The licensee is able to demonstrate sufficient control over the physical extension of the premises; 

4. There is no condition on the liquor sales licence prohibiting a patio; and, 

5. The capacity of any new patio, or extended patio space where the licensee has an existing licensed 

patio, does not exceed 1.11 square metres per person. 

To minimize administrative burden for licensees, those who meet the above criteria are not required to apply to 

the AGCO or pay a fee to temporarily extend their patio or add a temporary new licensed patio. 

Licensees are not required to submit any documentation to the AGCO to demonstrate compliance with the 

above criteria. However, licensees are required to produce such documentation, if requested by the AGCO. 

Licensees that do not meet the above criteria are required to follow the usual application process for a 

temporary extension of premises and apply through iAGCO. In addition, licensees who wish to maintain the 

patio extension beyond January 1, 2021, must apply f~ermanent modification through iAGCO and must 

meet all applicable requirements. 



6/9/2020 Information Bulletin: Liquor sales licensees may extend their patios for the duration of 2020 once permitted to open I Alcohol and Ga.,. 

i\\\ (.., To provide additional flexibility for licensees, Regulation 719 under the LLA was also amended to remove the 
I" requirement that licensed service area boundaries must be defined by at least a 0.9 metre partition. Licensees 

must continue to ensure that all licensed areas are readily distinguishable from areas to which the licence 
does not apply. This change will remain in effect beyond the COVID-19 recovery period. 

All licensees are expected to comply with physical distancing measures and any other public health guidelines 
or orders issued by the Ontario Government or by any other applicable level of government. 

Licensees may continue to sell alcohol for off-site consumption and delivery to a residence in conjunction with 

takeout or delivery food orders until December 31, 2020 as prescribed in current regulation. 

The AGCO remains committed to protecting public safety and ensuring that alcohol is sold, served, delivered 
and consumed in a responsible manner. Any conditions on a licence continue to apply and licensees must 

continue to meet all other existing requirements in the LLA and regulations. 

The AGCO continues to work closely with the Government of Ontario to find ways of supporting Ontarians and 

the sectors we regulate. 

Further information on these new measures can be obtained by calling AGCO Customer Service at 1-800-522-

2876 or by visiting the AGCO webpage. 

Links to electronic versions of the Liquor Licence Act and its regulations are available on our Acts and 

&lgulations page. 

FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT: 

AGCO Customer Service 

Telephone: 416-326-8700 

Toll free in Ontario: 1-800-522-2876 

Or via the iAGCO online P-Ql:la! 

LINE OF BUSINESS: 
Alcohol 

TYPE: 
Information Bulletin 

NUMBER: 
64 

Was this page useful? 

Please help us improve the AGCO website by J:fillpondlng to this surveY-



May-20 
Current 

Monthly Monthly 

# Permits # Permits Construction ValuE Construction Value of Building Permit Building Permit Fees 

Permits Issued Issued lssuedYTD of Permits Issued Permits Issued YTD Fees YTD 

Residential 15 70 $239,450.00 $7,212,470.00 $1,686.36 $84,898.41 

Commercial 0 4 $0.00 $255,000.00 $0.00 $3,286.00 

Industrial 0 0 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

Institutional 1 1 $100,000.00 $100,000.00 $0.00 $0,00 

Public Utilities 0 0 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 $0.00 

Agricultural 1 3 $45,000.00 $495,000.00 $291.84 $764.91 
. ' TOTAL •• 17 · .. ·,C ,• ,,.78 $384,450.00 $ 8,062,470.00 .. ,·. $1,978.20 $ 88,949.3, 

!! Y.O.Y. 49 111 $4,358,810.00 $ 9,940,872.00 $45,631.48 $ 82,907.02 7.29%1 

. NEW SFD CONSTRUCTION 

DWelling Units Created 

Current Dwelling Const. Dwelling Const. Value 

Type Month YTD Value YTD 

SFD/SEMI/ROW 0 26 $0.00 $5,507,000.00 

Mult Res Bldgs 0 0 $0.00 $0.00 

Accessory Apt 

within Existing 

Res Bldg 0 0 $ - $0.00 

•• ••· ··••TOTAL I, ,_ .... 0 ·•. 26 .· ,' $0.00 $5,507,000.00 

V.0.Y 13 20 $ 3,169,700.00 $ 6,339,200.00 

. -100,00% ••, 30.00% . -100.00% . -13.13% 
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TOWNSHIP OF ESSA FIRE DEPARTMENT 
STATION NUMBER ONE 

Month of May 2020 

Emeraencv Calls for the Month 
Structure Fires -
Vehicle Fires -
Overheat Condition -
Grass/Bush/Rubbish Fires - 163 
Vehicle Accidents - 147,160,173 
Vehicle Extrications -
Tiered Medicals- 156,161,174 
Rescues-
Burnina Comolaints -
False Alarms -
CO Calls - 159 

Other Resnonses lust)-

Sub-total of Emerllencv Calls 
Assi$t Stn #2 .146, 149, 167, 165 · '' 

Mutual Aid Resoonses ... .• · ... 
' 

Total Emeraencv calls 

Traininn and Activities for the Month 
Reaular Training and Special Trainina - May 13 & May 28 
Theorv Trainina - Mav 12 & May 29 
Work Details (List) - May 6 - Stand by for Dependable, May 05 -
Truck Checks 
Public Education -
Inspections/Prevention - May 14- Fire Safety Plan, May 11 - Re-
inspection visit, May 01, 04, 07, 13 - Burn Permit Inspections, May 14 -
Corresoondence - email 
Special Activities (List) -

Officer Meetina -
'' ,, ,, ' .. • .. ,. ' ' ', ', '<: ::: ·-.···,: 

'' 
' ' 

Total trainina andActivitles for the fi/lor"ith ,.· •···· . '' . ' .. ·. ·,··..-: ' 

' -
: ... · ,\i 

Reviewed By: r1S 
fl 

0 
0 
0 
1 

3 
0 
3 
0 
0 
0 
1 

0 

8 

'.4 
.· .. 0 

12 

2 
2 
2 

0 
7 

' 0 

0 
--•', 13. 

'' '.·•·. ·' . 
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TOWNSHIP OF ESSA FIRE DEPARTMENT 
STATION NUMBER TWO 

Month of May 2020 

Emeraencv Calls for the Month 
Structure Fires -165, 167 
Vehicle Fires -
Overheat Condition - 146(BBQ) 
Grass/Bush/Rubbish Fires - 166 
Vehicle Accidents - 162 
Vehicle Extrications -
Tiered Medicals- 144(VSA), 148, 151(VSA), 152 (VSA), 155 
(VSA), 157,158,164,168,171,173 
Rescues-
Burnina Comolaints ~ 153, 154 
False Alarms - 145, 149, 150 
CO Calls - 170 

' 
Other Resoonses (List) • 169 - Post fire Investigation 

Sub-total of Emeraencv Calls 
Assist stn #1 .~ 1 as .. , . . ..... ' .. -:., : '.·:' '.· .. 
·Mutual Aid Resi:ionses - . .· . 

Total Emeraencv Calls 

Training and Activities for the Month 

Reaular Training and Soecial Trainina -
Theory Training - May 12 -April theory catch up, May 13-April 
theory catch up, May 28 - Photo voltalc, May 29 - Online training brush 
and mass fires 
Work Details (List} - May 2 - SCBA cylinder numbers, May 19 -
Truck Checks, May 20 - Station 1 - oiling of trucks & burn permit entry May 
14 - Health and Safety Meeting, May 25 - Bunker gear for cleaning and burn 
oermit entrv, Mav 27 & 29 - burn oermit entry 
Public Education -
Inspections/Prevention - May 14- Fire Safety Plan Review, May 25, 
26, 27 - Plan Review, May 26 - Post Fire Inspection, May 25 & 14 -
Correspondence - email 
Special Activities (List) - Birthday drive-bys - May 1, 2, 3, 5, 6, 8, 9, 
11, 12, 14, 15, 17, 21, 22(2), 23, 24. 25, 26, 27, 28, 29 30, 31 
Officer Meetina -
Total Trainina and Activities for the. M•nth · · 

2 
0 
1 

1 

1 

0 
11 

0 
2 
3 
1 

1 
23 

.. . 1 
0 

24 

0 
4 

7 

0 

7 

24 

0 

·• 42 

Reviewed By: __ ~~{'J,,.t.i-c...,,.,,.___,~-.,-'--ef1_. _____________ _ 



MAY - EMERGENCY RESPONSE CALLS, DAY 8: TIME 
l!CJnescra oa 

VSA Stn 2 10-
1 I 11am; I 2 

Perceived 
emergStn2 
10:30-
11:30pm 
(2) 

Smoke in the Medical Stn2 Fire alarm VSAStn 2 5- Medical Stn Bum comp I I VSAStn 2 7-8am 
3 I home Stn 2 7- 4 10,-11am; 5 Stn 2 3:30- 6 6pm 7 29-10am; 8 Stn 1 11- 9 

8pm; medical perceived 4:30pm burn comp 12pm 
Stn Z 7-8pm emergency Stn 2 6-

Stn 2 2-3pm 7pm 
(2 
concurrent} (2) (1) (1) (2) (1) I (1) 

~ I Medical Stn 1 
- 0 9-10pm 111 12 1 131 141 I Medical #2 9-

15 10am; I 16 
medical#7. 
10-11am; 
false ala,m 

(1) 
#110-11pm 
(3) 

MVC #111- Grass fire 
22 I I I House fire #1&2 

17 l 12am; 18 19 20 21 #18:Z 6- 23 1 :30-11 :30am 
medical#1 8pm; 
1:30-2:30pm; medical#1 
MVC #210- 7-Spm 
11pm (2 
(3) concurrent} (1) 

Grass fire /fl j Shed fire #2 I Medical #2 2- Medical /fl. MVC#12:30-
24 I 9:30--10:3oam 25 5-7am 26 3am; assist 27 18 9-10am 29 30 3:30pm; medical 

other#2 3- #26-7pm 
5pm; CO #2 
8-9pm 

(1) I (1) I (3) I I (1) I I (2) 

31 VSA #1 5:30-6:30pm (1) 

~ ., 
--·------··· ··-··· -- . -------------- --·· . . -·--- ... ----- ··-···----·-·•---- ~····-····------·----
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